
  

 

 

Established by 1897  

The Community Newsletter for Much Marcle, Yatton, Rushall & Kynaston  50p  

January 2013  
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Reports, articles and notices for the next issue to the Editor, please, by 15th January  
Email:   jriley.mercury@gmail.com - or copy can be left at Much Marcle Shop  

Tower Talk ... Our new regular feature starts on page 4 

giving us a historical background to bell ringing.  
 
 
 

Would you like to explore the meaning of life ?  
Pages 7 and 8 give details of the new Alpha course 
starting soon. 

Prepare for winter .... see page 10 for lots of useful 

advice on how to survive the bad weather.  
 
Local landmarks ... Page 3 gives us a few extra     

details about those places we drive past every week. 

In this monthôs Mercury..In this monthôs Mercury..In this monthôs Mercury..   

COMING 
SOON! 

BOOK  
NOW! 

HAPPY NEW YEARHAPPY NEW YEARHAPPY NEW YEAR   
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Letter from Howard Mayell   Page 9 

Church News and Activities   Page 8 
Recipes  Page 12 

Weather   Page 7 

Jubilee Club News    Page 7 
Gardening tips Page 11 

Classified Ads  13,14,15 

Neighbourhood Watch  Page 10 
Useful information   Back Page 

Weekly  
 

Tuesday 8pm Badminton Jenny Preece 01531 660408 
Weds 6 - 7pm Brownies    N. Johnson   01531 660757 
Weds  (except the 4th Wed in each month) Short Mat Bowls  
from 7.30 - 9pm.  Contact Joy Brooks 01531 660308 
Thurs 10 -11am Coolmoves / Class (just turn up)  
Thursdays 2 -4 pm Art and Craft Club  

Thursday 7 - 8.30pm Yoga  Rachel Pritchard 07967 213431 
Thursday  7 ï8.30 Bell ringing at St Bartholomewôs 

Friday 9 -11.30 am Happy Apples  Toddler Group Julie 

Simpson 01989 740369 
Mon evenings 7.30 ð8.15  Zumba (Open to all, just turn up).  
 

Monthly  
 

Gardeners Club on third Tuesday of month at 7.30pm  
Chris Brandon-White 01531 640228 

WI meet on the fourth Wednesday of month at 7.30pm  
Valerie Richards 01531 660447 
Jubilee Club on second Tuesday of month  at 2.30pm  

Jean Nowell 01531 660691 

Regular events at Much Marcle Memorial HallRegular events at Much Marcle Memorial HallRegular events at Much Marcle Memorial Hall    

Mercury regular featuresMercury regular featuresMercury regular features    

January  

9th   Alpha Course Supper 7.30pm    Pages 5 & 8  
24th   Cider and Perry Tasting     Page 5  
27th   Candlemas Service    Page 5 and 8  

 

February  

21,22 and 23rd   Pantomime ðPeter Pan Front Page  
 

For Church Services see page 8 
Hereford  Cathedral eventsðsee church pages 

Whatôs on this month at a glanceWhatôs on this month at a glanceWhatôs on this month at a glance   

Come to the Candlemas Service  
at  

St Bartholomewôs Church, Much Marcle,  
Sunday 27th January at  4.30pm  

 
 

 

Candlemas commemorates the ritual purification of Mary, 40 days  

after the birth of her son Jesus. This day also marks the ritual      

presentation of the baby Jesus to God in the Temple at Jerusalem.  

The Gospel of Luke says that Jesus was met by Anna and Simeon. 

Simeon held the baby Jesus and called him a Light to the World. 

The festival is called Candlemas because this was the day that all the 

Church's candles for the year were blessed and on Candlemas night, 

many people place lighted candles in their windows at home. 

 
 

Presentation of Christ at the Temple 

by  Hans Holbein the Elder  

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hans_Holbein_the_Elder
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 Ledbury Funeral Services  

Local independent service for all your funeral arrangements  
 

Traditional and Contemporary funerals arranged ..  

Day and Night Service.... Chapel of Rest  
 

Contact Hilary Jones  to discuss your personal requirements  
 

132 The Homend  Ledbury  HR8 1BZ   01531 633388 ..........e.mail : ledburyfunerals@btconnect.com  

Did you know......Did you know......Did you know......    

. . . . . that the famous Much Marcle Garage is now a 

Grade II listed building?  

This building began life as a World War One aircraft hanger, at 
Aston Down near Minchinhampton in Gloucestershire. The   
airfield had been constructed 1917 for the Australian Flying 

Corps, and became one of the AFC's main training bases in the 
UK. By mid-1918 the Aston Down airbase housed up to 50 or 60 
aircraft, training pilots who replaced those lost and injured in 

the intense battles the AFC fought over France. At the end of 
the war, the need for pilot training disappeared and, the      
Australians were understandably keen to move back to their 

home. The training units on the site were disbanded in 1919. In 

1920, the airfield was sold off, and the site was gradually 
cleared, and it reverted to agricultural land in the inter -war 
years.  

Around about 1926, one of the aircraft hangars from Aston 
Down was purchased by the Westons Cider and removed to 
Much Marcle to provide a suitable building for a garage and 

service station for Westons' new fleet of motor delivery vehicles, 
which were taking over from the traditional horse -drawn drays. 
Offices were installed and a large 'GARAGE' sign attached to the 

roof, together with elaborate wrought -iron brackets for lamps. 
Petrol pumps were placed on the forecourt and an historic   
photograph, apparently taken soon after the business was   

begun, shows Westons' Garage and Service Depot, proudly  
declaring itself "Officially AA Approved". 

Although the business is no longer owned by Westons, since 
that time, the building has been little altered. It continues in use 

as a service station. 

For full details of its history and listed status go to:  

http://www.britishlistedbuildings.co.uk/en -1405514 -

much -marcle -garage -much -marcle - 

And did you see  ......And did you see  ......And did you see  ......    

. . . . the  lucky escape at the windswept Royal Oak pub?  

An ancient English oak tree was the latest victim of the high 
winds on Thursday 22nd November in a near miss incident at the 
Royal Oak public house at Much Marcle, Ledbury.  Licensees 

Richard and Liza McBain and a group of their staff and family 
narrowly escaped what could have been a nasty accident as 
they sat down to an afternoon dinner together in the pub in the 

very area where the oak tree fell.  

The tree was uprooted by the recent high winds and stormy 
conditions and landed squarely on the front of the pub, blocking 

off the A449 Ross Road at the same time.  Fortunately, local 
tree surgeon Adrian Hope and his team happened to be nearby 
and soon set about removing and clearing the fallen tree. Police 

were also called and in swift attendance. 

Liza McBain, landlady at the Royal Oak said, ñIt was about 4pm 
or so and we were all sitting down to a thanksgiving lunch in 
the pub when all of a sudden, we heard the most almighty 

bang. The entire pub shook! We all panicked for a minute as we 
came to realise what had happened. Given that the area that 
the tree struck is one of the oldest parts of the pub, it done very 

well to hold up with virtually no damage, just a few slates 

moved. We all joked we might have to rename the pub ñThe 

Royalò now, since the Oak has gone! ò 

mailto:ledburyfunerals@btconnect.com

